College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

April 17, 2013 – 3:00 p.m. – Peace Garden Room
Present: Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Good News/Kudos/Announcements
· Ross Collins has been named among the “Top 50 Journalism Professors in 2012” by the journalismdegree.org website.

· Betsy Birmingham has been inducted into the Tapestry of Diverse Talents.
· Theatre students won 5 of the top 6 awards in a recent musical theatre competition

· The School of Music’s “Magic Flute” will be performed for a couple of weeks.
· The newfangled theatre company will perform “Transdimensional Couriers Union” this weekend

· Art has an exhibit in the Main Gallery.
· Departments are asked to submit news for their respective units to Keri for inclusion in “Talking Points” for the College.
· A reception will be held on April 25 at 5:00 to recognize this year’s award winners.
· The College Awards Luncheon will be held on May 10 at 12:30 at the Alumni Center.
· The format for this summer’s AHSS Newsletter will be shortened to approximately 8 pages long and will focus primarily on alumni.

· The College is co-sponsoring the Community Leadership speaker this year on April 30 at 7:00.  Frans de Waal, C. H. Candler Professor and director of the Living Links Center at the Yerkes Primate Center at Emory University in Atlanta, will give a public lecture on biological origins of morality.
· An Open Forum with President Bresciani is scheduled for April 30 at 1:00 in Beckwith Recital Hall.

· Commencement will be held on May 11 at 10:00 a.m at the Fargodome.

Discussion was held on the hiring prioritization in the College.  Some departments have lost funding with retirements and/or reassignment of faculty into administrative roles on campus.

Some concerns were expressed that the new policy on Assessment of Teaching (Policy 332) will be too time consuming and will create a lot of work for everyone.  It was pointed out that the intent of this policy, which is faculty driven, is to improve the quality of teaching on campus.

The Dean would like input from departments on how to make better use of the College Advisory Board.

The Spectrum will publish an alcohol-free ad edition this summer and is seeking ads from departments on campus.  The College will purchase a ¼–page ad.

AHSS Ambassador recruitment – departments were asked to forward names of good prospects to Keri.

Minard Hall moves – should begin soon.  The Department of Communication is scheduled to be moved in a few days.

A search committee has been formed to conduct a search for a new Director for the Center for Social Research.

Evaluation letters for faculty are now (past) due.

A short survey to evaluate the Dean’s Office Staff will be sent out to the College in the near future.  

Betsy Birmingham is working to link faculty to grant opportunities.  Chairs were asked to encourage faculty to apply for grants.

PTE guidelines and updates – departments should review their guidelines to ensure no updates are needed.  Updates should be forwarded to the Dean and Provost.  The College PTE Committee will distribute their comments on departmental PTE documents in the near future.
A verbal offer has been made and accepted for the new head of Criminal Justice and Political Science.  The PTE Committee will need to evaluate and make a recommendation for appointment with tenure.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas
